

Campbellfordcurlingandfitness.ca Facebook.com/CampbellfordDistrictRacquetAndCurlingClub

July 2024





## Accessibility: Inclusion for All





Our new accessible door that can be opened by the pad on the wall, and our accessible shower.

The CDCRC Board is happy to announce that thanks to a \$114,700 grant from the Ontario Trillium Foundation and Government of Ontario, we are now accessible from outside.

This is phase one of our accessibility plan. The next step, when we get another grant, is to make the ice surface area accessible as well.

This means that people with mobility issues are able to comfortably enter our building through the fitness doors, work out in our free-weight area while accessing select

machines, participate in our fitness classes, and even take advantage of our fully equipped accessible "state of the art" shower.

For our community members, it means that not only will they be able to gain entrance safely and conveniently to our building, but they can actively participate in our numerous private and community events with the same conveniences as every other attendee. Full access to the annual Campbellford Fall Fair, family events, or even participation in our Corn Hole league is now possible thanks to this Ontario Government and the Trillium Foundation Grant, opening the door to the opportunity to build community and thus nurture a true sense of belonging.

Please stop by and see it for yourself, then spread the word – barriers have been removed, we are ACCESSIBLE!

Respectfully submitted, Carol Currelly-Burnham

\*\*\*

## Kawartha Seniors Interclub Curling League Annual Golf Tournament

Monday, September 9

9 a.m. shotgun start

Oakland Greens Golf and Country Club, 1993 Asphodel 7th Line, Norwood.

Format: 4 Man Florida Scramble

Entry Fee: \$94 payable by e-transfer to <a href="mikestedman118@gmail.com">mikestedman118@gmail.com</a> includes 18 holes golf, cart, roast beef lunch, prizes

Contact Dave Martz to register 613.395.2436.

\*\*\*



## We have developed a land acknowledgement

As part of our Ontario Trillium Foundation Resilient Communities Grant for \$45,800, the CDCRC and MSC Board members received training in Equity, Diversity, Inclusion, Accessibility and Reconciliation, to better equip us as we move toward greater inclusion, understanding, appreciation and acceptance within the club.

Recognizing the importance of the role that Indigenous communities have played and continue to play with the care and shaping of our environment and the lands on which we live and play, an acknowledgement has been written and approved by the CDCRC Board.

This acknowledgement which will be read at board gatherings, appear in our publications, and is posted on our website:

"We at the Campbellford and District Curling and Racquet Club recognize the unique and enduring relationship that exists between the Indigenous People and their traditional territories. We acknowledge that we are visitors on the historic homeland of the Michisaagiig Anishinaabeg of Alderville, Curve Lake, Hiawatha, and Scugog Island First Nations and of the Chippewa of Beausoleil, Georgina Island and Rama First Nations.

We offer our gratitude to the Indigenous peoples, the keepers of this land, for their care of and teachings about Mother Earth and her natural resources. May we honour those teachings.

Let this acknowledgment serve as a reminder of our ongoing efforts to recognize, honour, reconcile and partner with the Indigenous peoples whose care for the lands and water we continue to benefit from today."

Please watch for this acknowledgement, accompanied by a piece of Indigenous art to be posted in our club soon. Respectfully submitted, Carol Currelly-Burnham





## Great News!! New Equipment for the Fitness Area

GREAT NEWS for our Fitness Members is the arrival on Tuesday, July 9 of a new Hoist Dual Chest-Press/ Shoulder Press Cross Machine!



Thanks to a very generous grant from the Community Foundation of Campbellford/Seymour and Northumberland, the Campbellford and District Curling and Racquet Club was awarded this grant for \$4,792.90 at a ceremony on May 2 at the Aron Theatre.



\*\*\*

FYI, the cornhole tournament that was planned for July 20 has been cancelled.